
 

 
                                                  11th February 2020 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Learning At Home During Class Suspension – Lock Tao Self-directed Learning Platform   

 
 Considering the severe epidemic situation of the “Novel Coronavirus Pneumonia”, the Education 
Bureau announced that the Chinese New Year Holiday will be extended to 1st March (Sunday) for all 
schools. The school has established the “Lock Tao Self-directed Learning Platform” for students to 
continue their studies at home. 
 
Starting from 10th February 2020, the school will launch the “Lock Tao Self-directed Learning 
Platform”. This system covers subjects under the “Eight Key Learning Areas”.  Teachers distribute 
professionally designed self-learning materials systematically to students in the forms of video 
conferencing, automatic assessment software, video teaching and more. Teachers can monitor the 
progress of students learning and give feedback to improve the effectiveness of the students’ 
self-directed learning.   
 
The link of the “Lock Tao Self-directed Learning Platform” has been set up through a “Quick Link” on 
the right-hand side of the school website. Parents should encourage their children to enter the relevant 
platform every day and complete their assignments in order to promote self-learning scheme. With the 
guidance from teachers and parents, students can build up their self-learning abilities and get well 
prepared for class resumption. 
 
The school is strongly concerned about the health and safety of each student. Thus, students are advised 
to stay at home as much as possible during the extended period of holidays, pay extra attention to 
environmental and personal hygiene, and avoid going to overcrowded areas. 

 

 Thank you for your attention. 

 

 Yours faithfully, 

  

 

 
    Principal 
    Lock Tao Secondary School 

.......................................................................................................................................................……… 

 

To Principal, 

Learning at Home During Class Suspension – Lock Tao Self-directed Learning Platform 

 
 As the parent/guardian of ________________________ (Name) of Class _____ (Class No.: ___ ), 

I acknowledge that I have read and understood the contents of the matter regarding “Learning at Home 

During Class Suspension – Lock Tao Self-directed Learning Platform”. 

       Name of parent / guardian  : __________________________ 
 

       Signature of parent / guardian  : __________________________ 
 

       Date       : __________________________ 
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